OUDNUNG?

VOL. 4 NO. 2 -COUNTRY CLUB HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION, FAIRFAX, VA .- JANUARY 30, 1965

President's Message

During this month your association—again—has represented your interests in a matter of importance to everyone in CCH. I refer to the proposal for Fairfax City to shoulder a substantial part of the expense of an armory for the use of the National Guard with your tax dollars. Of immediate importance, this proposal required a choice among available sites for the facility, among which was a site on Route 237 between John Wood School and St. Leo's Catholic Church.

There is included with this edition of our CCH newsletter a copy of the resolution of the Federation of Civic Associations to the effect that the Fairfax City Council does not have sufficient information on which to commit the City to this project at this time. Your association participated with the other member civic associations in the drafting of that resolution, which was presented to the City Council at its public hearing for consideration of the armory

proposal.

Your association also actively participated in the hearing on this question. Your president, speaking for the association, opposed placing an armory on Route #237. The armory would include a motor pool of some 50 military vehicles. It would serve a broad area of Northern Va., and-be utilized for military meetings some three nights each week and on perhaps three weekends each month. It is inconsistent with the essentially residential character of our area and its associated schools and churches. would add to the overtaxed conditions on Rt. #237. These facts were made clear to the City Council.

As a result of these efforts, the Council deferred the armory question for future action. There is no reason to believe that it is a dead issue, however. When it arises again, your association will be there to represent you, as it has been repeatedly in the past when similar matters such as zoning affected your

neighborhood.

We hope that this kind of representation would be worth three dollars to you. You could not buy it for many times the price. If your answer is "yes", please remember it in the next several weeks. During that time a neighbor will ask you to make that annual contribution to your Civic Association. He or she also will give to you your new CCH Directory. Of course, you will receive the "Quidnunc?" all year. We hope you enjoy the CCH dances and we know that your children

DESCRIBED

Barbara Barnes

Have you been wondering just how a city goes about getting a Community Center? The City of Fairfax Federation of Citizens! Associations were privileged to hear just how this was done in Vienna at their monthly meeting Monday evening Jan. 18th.

Mr. J. William Nutter, former President of the Vienna Community Center, Inc., gave a presentation to the Federation which was very informative and enlightening to those of us present. This all had its beginning with the Fairfax Lions Club who many years ago decided that the town of Vienna needed a Community Center. The first thing they did to raise funds was to raffle off an automobile. This netted them several thousand dollars and to this from time to time was added a certain portion of the members' dues. For the last five or seven years only interest was added to the account which finally amounted to some \$7,500.00. A time for decision had come. Rather than dispense with these funds in some other manner the Lions Club decided to present their ideas to the Town Council. In 1961, a group of Vienna Citizens set out to do something about it. Represent-ing twenty-three of the Community's organizations, they became the Vienna Community Center, Inc. - a non-profit corporation chartered by the Commonwealth of Va. The corporate limits of Vienna were not a restricting factor to organizations in nearby areas who wished representation and were willing to work on the project. Questionnaires were sent out and suggestions were requested. A great deal of time was devoted to studying the facilities needed and desired by the people of Vienna. When the study was over, an architect was hired and building plans drawn. The Council has contributed a site and upon completion will assume the cost of supervising and maintaining the building. The plans for the entire Center, the first of its kind in Northern Virginia, provide for most of the activities of ALL age groups of this very active community both now and in the (Cont'd Page 2, C-1)

enjoy the Association's Halloween Party.
We hope that you will feel that the
Association deserves your \$3.00 duesmembership for the next year.

ROY PERKINS, President CCH Civic Association Phone: Cr. 3-4916 Community Center (Cont'd) future.

The goal set by the Vienna Community Center, Inc. was \$125,000. The first contribution of \$15.00 came from a group of teen-agers who held a carwash. At their kick-off dinner back in 1961, \$28,000 was pledged. This was an encouraging beginning and since then they have added to this sum and from talking to Mr. Nutter we surmised that none of the enthusiasm has died.

The proposed Center will feature meeting rooms, hobby and craft rooms, modern kitchen, terrace, play grounds, ball fields, and an auditorium for plays, banquets, movies, dancing and gymnastics.

To quote one of the Federation delegates at the meeting, "You, Mr. Nutter, and the people of Vienna are to be commended for the work you are doing."

TEEN DEMS-=BUSY GROUR *-Charlotte Hausler

The Teen Democrats of Fairfax City have a busy organization going. Many of its membership are residents of CCH.

During the campaign last fall, they passed out registration information from door to door in the city, they helped give out literature on Democratic candidates, helped raise money for Gus Johnson by having a Bake Sale, sold campaign souvenirs, also a fund raising activity. Many Saturdays found them passing out bumper stickers for their candidates.

They also found time to attend the Johnson-Humphrey Rally in Falls Church, draw up a Constitution and elect the year's officers. The Teen-Dem part completed the busy season.

Current project is selling delicious candy bars to aid their post-campaign slim treasury. The Teen Dems consider themselves an arm of the Fairfax City Democratic committee, but are largely self-supporting.

Just before Christmas Miss Judy Jones met with the group at which time they discussed the possibility of a community center for Fairfax City. The Teen citizens' role in such a project was discussed.

The Teen Dems meet once a month and would welcome new members to their group, working members, of course. Those interested in becoming a working Teen Dem should contact Pam Hausler, Eric Lapp, Randy Miller, Bob Prichard, Maureen Wilson or Lanelle Erkkila. The club hopes in the future to meet with prominent civic leaders and to enlarge the role of young people in their community.

* * * *

Ping Pong Table Custom Built; Game Room Furniture; Old Steamer Trunk; Swings & Sand Box; Female Basset Hound, give a good home; Mrs. Stephenson, 108 Old Post Rd., 273-4043.

FINE ARTS PROGRAM SOON

The Northern Virginia Fine Arts
Museum will present its first program in
the Fairfax Area on February 23rd at
George Mason College at 8:15 p.m. Dr.
Charles Parkhurst, Director of the
Baltimore Museum of Art, will give an
illustrated lecture entitled "Reubens
and Aguilonius, A Picture and a Book."
Refreshments will follow.

Interested persons may call the museum at 548-0035 or Mrs. James Ballingall at 273-3859

WESLEY R. TILTON, JR.
MEMORIAL TROPHY
Charlotte Haysler

The FAIRFAX CITY TIMES is sponsoring the Wesley R. Tilton, Jr. Memorial Trophy. Young Wes died in an auto accident Nov. 28 in Salt Lake City. Contributions are being received by Mrs. Richard M. Hausler, custodian of the Memorial fund.

As previously reported, the trophy will be awarded and passed each succeeding year to the boy selected as the most outstanding Babe Ruth player of the year. His name will be engraved on the trophy, he will be given a certificate of the award and he will have possession of the trophy until the next year's selection is made. The girst year of the award will be this summer, 1965.

To the neighbors of the Tilton's who initiated this memorial, it seemed very appropriate that a Babe Ruth player be so honored, since Wes' peak of excellence reached its height with his Babe Ruth participation. Last summer he remained in Fairfax a month after his family's departure in order to play with the All-Stars.

Wes' family has expressed warm gratitude that their friends should wish to perpetuate their son's memory in such a meaningful way.

Any person or family wishing to contribute to the fund may do so by contacting or mailing a check to Charlotte W. Hausler, 122 Country Hill Drive, telephone 273-2523.

* * * *

ANNOUNCEMENT

ROBERT J. PARCELLES, owner and general manager of the Streamliner Restaurant and Bob's Beef House at Fairfax Circle, this week announced his candidacy for the Virginia House of Delegates on the Democratic Party. Mr. Parcelles is the President of the Fairfax City Chamber of Commerce, Vice-Chairman of the Fairfax City March of Dimes, Vice-Chairman of the Fairfax City Boy Scout Fund Drive. He has been in business in the City for 13 years, and is the only businessman among the announced candidates for the 6 delegate seats. lives at 211 Tollston Rd., Lord Fairfax Estates subdivision with his wife Esther and 7 children.

Uncle Vanya - Pat Hawkins

The tryouts for the Fairfax Community Theatre production of Uncle Vanya by Anton Checkhov which were held on the weekend of Jan. 8th., drew people from the entire Washington Area. Over forty actors showed up to try out for the eight available parts and to sign up to help backstage. Director Arnold Jacobius was faced with the happy dilemma of having to choose from highly qualified people and of turning away good actors for lack of enough parts to go around.

The role of Uncle Vanya (Translated into English as Uncle Johnny) is being played by Rick Fayen. Rick appeared as the Drunk in the players' production of An Enemy of the People last Spring, and was awarded the Best Actor's Cup for his role in O'Casey's Bedtime Story in the Northern Virginia Play Tournament, held in Alexandria last June. He is a resident of McLean.

The only Fairfax resident in the cast is Pat Hawkins who was given the role of Sonya. The role is a complete reversal from the one she held in The Male Animal last Fall. In that production she played the greying and very giddy wife of a college dean. In Uncle Vanya she will portray a naive, hardworking girl in her early 20's who tried hard to hold Vanya's household together.

Elena is being played by Anne McKenzie of Falls Church. Mrs. McKenzie is faced with an extremely demanding part as she is on stage for all but a few minutes of the four act drama. She must display emotions ranging from hatred to pity and love. Playing opposite her is Dave Hake of Bethesda who will portray Doctor Astrov, a part which scholars feel is a true image of Checkhov himself. Dave lives in Bethesda but is able to make the trip to Fairfax in 25 minutes via the beltway and Rt. 66. Last year Dave appeared in the American University production of Checkhov's Three Sisters. His last acting part was with the Montgomery Players! November presentation of Key Largo. He will get a chance to exercise his fine voice in Uncle Vanya when he sings and dances in a wild scene in the second act.

The mood of the play will be hightened by the presence of a live guitar player who is on stage for most of the play. He is being played by a student of classical guitar, Richard Rec. Secy: Mrs. L. A. Kellogg - CCH
Baker. Richard is a soldier stationed in Corres. Secy: Mrs. Lois Jenkins - Westmore Maryland. Others in the cast are: Bea Bowman(long a member of the Fairfax Community Theatre who will make the trip from her new home in Suitland, 1d.)to play Mother; Pete Holm, cast as Prof. Serevreakhov, (a resident of Annandale who has appeared in many roled with the Little Theatre of Alexandria); and Brooks Sourlock of Falls Church, who will play the Old Nurse.

The Community Thea re is highly gratified by the turnout and attributes their success to the fact that people are truly interested in good theater and will join any group which offers first

rate productions. The Board of Directors also feels that the lively interest shown in their group by the citizens of Fairfax points out the urgent need for a civic recreation center for the City which would include a small theater suited to intimate presentations by them and similar groups. The officers invite anyone interested in such a center to come to their meetings and to work with a newly formed building committee which was created at the last board meeting. Mrs. Julie Mackall, president of the Community Theatre requests interested persons to call her at 273-3667.

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS:

Mrs. H. C. Hedges, Chairman Fairfax City Evening Unit, 273-1587

Regional Transportation, a topic being studied by the seven Metropolitan Wash. IWV, will be considered by the 2 City units of the Fairfar Area IWV in February.

On Monday, Feb. 8, the evening group will meet at the home of Mrs. F. Mather Archer, 61: Andes Drive, Fairfax Villa. The morning unit will meet on Thursday, Feb. 11, at the home of Mrs. C. J. Karr, 1100 Traveler St., Mosby Woods. All women interested in good government are invited. Please call the above mentioned number for further information.

Harriet Hunt and Jean Packard of the Fairfax Area LWV presented a talk and slides on "SILTATION AND EROSION PROBLEMS" at the January 19, Fairfax City Council Meeting. The material for this presentation was prepared by the LWV with the cooperation of Mr. Glen Anderson of the No. Virginia Soil and Water Conservation District. belong to or know of any organization which would be interested in this presentation reservations may be made by calling Mrs. Phillip Thornton, 7407, Hamlet St., Springfield, 321-7406.

ANNUAL ELECTION HELD

Marie Kellogg

The Fairfax City Federation of Citizens! Associations for its first full year of operation, on January 18th elected the following officers:

President: Mrs. John Turtora — CCH lst V. Pres. Mr. Michael Zahala - Mosby W. 2nd V. Pres. Mr. Albert Lamont - Little R.H. Treasurer: Mr. James Smitt II - Old Lee H.

Each member association sends 4 delegates to the meetings which are held on the 3rd Monday evening of each month. If you have any questions or suggestions, please call any one of the delegates from CCH. Roy Perkins, Marie Kellogg, Barbara Barnes, Armistice Turtora.

Now is the time to prepare for SUMMER WEATHER - Swimming Pool memberships are going fast Call Walter Troyer Cr. 3-7950.

Black Egytains

We will be seeing more of our block captains when your directory is delivered, dues collected, and in many other helpful ways. The "block captain" is your "across the back fence" contact with your civic association. If you have ideas for your association, complaints, articles or announcements for your Quidnunc, call your "block captain".

If you live within 4 or 5 houses on either side of a person listed as a block captain — you belong to her. However, as you can see we have some areas which are not covered. We need volunteers. Please call your Area Rep. if you wish to help your Association in this way.

(273)

어린 사람들은 사람들이 어느 바로 가는 것 같아요. 얼마를 가고 있는 것 같아 먹는 것이 없는 것 같아.	(273)
Area I - Dick & Eileen Brueckner - 611 Farr Dr Rep. Charles Clevenger - 509 Broadview Jean Dair - 609 Farr Charlotte Hausler - 122 Country Hill Drive	5853 9240 5563 2523
Juanita Eidson - 510 Broadview Beryl McAteer - 701 Pinehurst	2075 7424
Area II - Drate Banks - 712 Pinehurst - Rep. Betty Coakley - 307 Brookwood Martha Ryan - 101 Morningside Ct. Vivian Troyer - 220 Andover	7968 0215 0897 0950
Area III - John Soho - 205 Andover - Rep. • Cynthia Smith - 404 Boxford Ct. Marian Mulholland - 400 Blackthorn Ct.	9296 0747 7227
Area IV - Richard Zaffarana - 215 Andover - Rep. Connie Connors - 202 Newbury - Nancy Kern - 102 Capeway - Ginny Hallem - 210 Parkhill -	2533 591-1191 591-5785 2788
- Area V - Frank Peake - 592 Spring Lake Terrace - Rep. Jean Benneche - 201 Parkhill - Betty Lathey - 200 Cornwall - Betty Steier - 406 Spring Lake Terrace Marge Herrmann - 302 Farmington Jane Peake - 592 Spring Lake Terrace	1527 4088 3534 3599 2188 1527
•Area VI - Christina Hahn - 115 Old Post - Rep. Doris Schroff - 320 Spring Lake Terrace Mary Ellen Charsky - 310 Spring Lake Terrace Katie McCaughy - 303 Spring Lake Terrace Barbara Bennet - 301 Cornwall	4051 5838 5683 3052 4964

TIP FROM LWV - If a Water Bond referendum is held on March 15, 1965, your poll tax must have been paid by December 9, 1965, in order to make you eligible to vote. As a matter of fact, ANY election which might be held before July 15, 1965, falls in this category.

PIANNING COMMISSION - Meeting on Monday night 8:00 P.M. is an important meeting for/
who wonder why Fairfax isn't a prettier place to drive through.
"Proposed Site Plan Ordinance" an addition to Section 3 - General
Regulation of the Zoning Ordinance will be acted upon. This is
virtually the only technique available to encourage beautification
of the business part of our city. If you want "Roses, Roses,
all the way." (The Patriot, by Robert Browning), you should be at
this meeting and say so. The Planning Commission invites YOU.

CITY POLICE - Will be sporting some new uniforms starting this summer and next winter they will have pea jackets and new warm uniforms so that they will be able to patrol, on foot, in areas where this is necessary.

Major Kutner, our Chief of Police, said at the recent hearings on City Budget revisions by the City Council that this past Christmas season was the first time in the history of Fairfax we have had patrolmen on the beat. Our City is growing so rapidly that this measure is more and more necessary.

"COOK OF THE WEEK"

Sharing the culinary accomplishments of its readers, The Northern Virginia Sun spotlighted one of our neighbors, Mrs. Joseph Ambrose. Ruth won the "Cock of the Week" contest last September 17th. If others of you have an original recipe or one "handed down" through your family, you may enjoy entering this weekly contest. Further information may be found on the Thursday food pages of the No. Va. Sun. The recipe sounds so tempting that we have Mrs. Ambrose's blessing to share it with you.

EGG ROLL

2 eggs
1 teas. salt
2 c. sifted flour
2 teas. oil
3 small carrot
1 small clery stalk
2 small green onions
2 c. cooked chicken
2 c. cooked shrimp
1 teas. sugar
2 c. water
Oil or Crisco for frying.

"This recipe I make in two parts," says Mrs. Ambrose. "There is the pancake part which is thin and filled and sealed with a filling which is made separately from it. Then it is fried in deep fat. I find an electric skillet is just fine for this but a medium frying skillet is also good."

To Make the Pancakes

Beat 2 eggs slightly with a fork and set aside one-fourth of this amount. To the remainder add $\frac{1}{2}$ teaspoon salt and $\frac{1}{2}$ cup of water. Beat this until it is completely blended. An egg beater is fine for this. Sift $\frac{1}{2}$ cup flour into a bowl, add egg mixture gradually and beat smooth

Heat skillet. Use small amount of oil and heat to moderately hot. Pour the batter so it is thinly covering the bottom of the skillet. Cook for 1 minute on one side. Then turn it to the other side. In this procedure I find using a good size turner will aid guiding it so it can be turned easily. Fry on other side. Cool. I find this makes about six medium size pancakes.

To Make The Filling

Use a regular shredder to shred finely 2 small carrot and small stalk of celery. Cook this together in a little water until it is soft. About 5 minutes.

Dice finely 2 small grren onions, ½ cup cooked chicken, ½ cup cooked shrimp and add to carrot mixture with salt, 2 teaspoons oil and one teaspoon of sugar. I dice the shrimp and chicken, but some prefer not to.

Place 2 tablespoons of this mixture in the center of each pancake and seal the edges with the egg which was set aside. Chill in refrigerator for $\frac{1}{2}$ hour.

In skillet use oil 2 inches thick and heat to 360 degrees. Cook egg rolls untillbrown about 15 min. on each side. Then drain on a rack or absorbent paper.

EDITORIAL

February 10th is a birthday, February 10th is also an anniversary...not the birthday of one person, nor the anniversary of one single event. For the past 52 weeks, the GUM SPRINGS NEWS has limped off the press. This lively journal of news and opinion has been the instrument of rebirth for a whole group of people who live in the Southern part of Fairfax County in an area called Gum Springs.

Gum Springs is described as the largest concentration of slum housing in Northern

Virginia,

The GUM SPRINGS NEWS had its beginnings a little over a year ago when Alan McSurely who at that time was a Probation Councelor for the Juvenile and Domestic Relations Court of Fairfax County felt he could do a little more than his job required. His acauaintance with Bill Hobbs, better known to us in Fairfax City as the former Managing Editor and now sometime Staff Reporter for the Fairfax City Times, proved fruitful. About issue number eight, circumstances required Bill Hobbs to ask for my assistance with the mimeo-. graphing-well, we always help a friend out at least once! A discussion with our CCH Board last year resulted in a policy of helping civic groups as long as they supplied their ink and paper. The rest was left up to me-if I wanted to spend my time and electricity this way, all well and good. Well, I wasn't going anywhere with little ones at home. Since then this machine has seen P.T.A. Newsletters, Garden Club, Recreation Association and other Civic Association bulletins as well.

With "High Hopes" like the " ... ant that moved the rubber tree plant..." headlines in the Gum Springs News each Sunday morning began to follow an encouraging pattern. - November 15, 1964 - "DITCH BEGUN BY KIDS.. 'Slow, Ditch Being Dug.' That's what the sign said. And That's what was happening. Cars slowed down. People wandered down from the corner. Kids handed over their picks to men. And The Ditch got started. It wasn't just any old ditch. It's THE DRAINAGE DITCH they have been talking about for 25 years..." January 10, 1965 - "DITCH DIGS! - Heavenly days! The Ditch is being dug by the County ... construction company has been working hard on the Ditch the past two weeks. Gum Springers and the weather man are urged to cooperate, so that this important community project can be finished before the Spring thaws. We may even have dry basements this year." January 17, 1965 -"TRAILERS TO BE HERE SOON ... As soon as preparations are finished at Adams Trailer Park,...trailers will be set up." Eviction notices on condemned homes are not as frightening as they once were, especially since there was no place one could move to. Rentals are virtually impossible to find and purchase price of homes in Fairfax County has reached a high average new, of 25,000 according to Mr. Josephson, County Housing Advisor.

Wherever feasible — the following headline became true - December 20, 1965 -

Editorial (Cont'd from Page 5)

"DO-IT-YOURSELF REPAIRS STARTS"...another project underway in Gum Springs last Saturday. Armed with a truckload of roofing, siding, nails...over 20 Gum Springers and residents from nearby communities set to work putting several houses on Holland Town Lane in shape for the winter...house was the first to get 'the treatment'." Residents from Hollin Hills, members of Mt. Vernon Unitarian Church, students from the George Wash. University LE/AP group helped these people help themselves on Saturdays and holidays.

From Country Club Hills, Dorothy
Procise has from time to time typed the
NEWS, and Dick Hausler through his work
with the Office of Economic Opportunity
has addressed the Gum Springs Civic Assoc.

This "Weekly Newspaper" has raised hope among the citizens of Gum Springs, gotten attention and publicity for their plight from the major newspapers in the Washington, D. C. area, and most recently, approval of an appropriation by the United Planning Organization.

You too can help! Donations are needed, or a subscription is \$5.00 per year. You will receive the GUM SPRINGS NEWS weekly starting with the first ANNIVER-SARY EDITION, a special offset-printed, eight-page issue reviewing the past year and looking to the future. Donations or subscriptions should be mailed to: Marcelle Moon, Business Manager, The Gum Springs News, 1429 West Ford Road, Alexandria, Virginia.

CLOSER TO

Yes, there have been times when I have felt as though I have been "stuck with the work", not to mention the criticism, but three and a half years for the Country Club Hills Bulletin - now the "QUIDNUNC?" have been rewarding by ten fold. Life between the household chores (which sometimes didn't get done) has been most interesting. Some of the many people I have talked to and met have become close friends and the places I have been, whether by requirement or invitation, have been enlightening as well as a great deal of fun.

lightening as well as a great deal of fun.

Now, Betty Coakly will be editing the
Quidnunc? next month. I hope you will
help by continuing to send in all the
interesting stories we know are around:
Ada Luther will be collecting and reminding you when articles are due. We need
a typist or two—I just can't do it all
anymore! I will continue to run the
mimeograph machine for a while longer
hoping someone will soon take over. Right
now, the new Directory is my greatest concern. Compilation of the contents is the
biggest job. We've gotten several very
nice advertisements, all paid in advance
so we can buy our paper and ink.

Helen Fitzgerald is dong most of the art work, Gerry Fitzgerald and Ruth Windsor some lettering, Ina Powell has brought up to date the listing of doctors, dentists and even a notary public or two will be included this time. Marilyn Hedges, of course, took care of our Voting Information page, which didn't turn out to be as easy a job as we thought originally! Christina Hahn has made a duplicate set of the 3 x 5 card file of all residents which Wendy Berns had so kindly done for us when she was brand new in our community. This duplicate set of cards will be distributed to each Area Representative and within a week (we hope) with the aid of block captains we would like to have the information on them checked, corrected and completed. This was a tremendous job done by our previous Board and it should not be difficult to put the finishing touches on these cards. There should be one for each house showing Name, Address, phone, rank if military, first name of husband and wife, first name of each child with month and year of their birth. The names of the children will not be printed in the directory, but we could use the information in the file so that at any time an activity might be planned we would be able to tell how many five, ten, etc. year olds we have in the community. We need this information quickly, so that Cynthia Smith, our gal Friday who typed the last Directory on an electric typewriter, can squeeze the time out of her busy schedule to type again. She has already started on the information I am hoping that before another pages. moon rises or a QUIDNUNC? has to fallto have the Directory all mimeographed! Anyone who would like to come over, have some coffee and help me assemble the thingplease, please, call your block captain, area rep or me. We need a long list of people so that when the Directory is ready, if you can't be, we can call someone else. Then, of course, EVERYONE in CCH can HELP... when your block captain comes around with a stack of spanking new directories, pay your \$3.00 dues and get one free.

Who said it was a dull winter—John's painting the living room when he's not working or going to school, the couch is going to get redone and I'm making the drapes. Besides, didn't get past that display of seeds at Fairfax Hardware without buying some. So, call your block captain, Area Rep., or write a letter to the Editor, Betty Coakley, 307 Brookwood Dr.!

Armistice Turtora

FOUND: Car keys on Andover Dr. During
Christmas season. Call Cr. 3-0950.

LOST: Brand new soccer kick-ball. Lost
in vicinity of Newbury Rd. and Capeway Ct. Please call Cr. 3-3414.

PIANO LESSONS
RUTH M. AMBROSE
Brookwood Dr.
Cr. 3-3648